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King County Veterans’ Advisory Board

Meeting Summary:  August 20, 2017



King County Veterans Program Advisory Board

Meeting Summary

August 16, 2017
7:30 pm – 9:00 pm
WorkSource Renton 

Call to Order
King County Advisory Board Chairman Stan Gunno called the meeting to order at 7:37 pm.  Salute the Flag. 

Roll Call Board Members Present: Stan Gunno, Gary Cashman, John Phillips, Monique Brown, Amy Viklund, Dion McNeeley Sam Powers, Kyle Schnell, Ken Yakle, Nathan Mikesell, Hank Haynes, Carrol Stripling, Julia Sheriden, Chuck Murrell, Chuck Vitiritti
Board Members Excused/Absent: Jeffery Loa
County Staff Present:

Pat Lemus DCHS


 Bryan Fry DCHS - KCVP 
  Rita Sanchez DCHS - KCVP
Guest Present: 
Review of Meeting Summary
ACTION: Minutes for June 21, 2017 were approved. No minutes for July 2017 no quorum.
Committee Reports (Brief overview of the Advisory Board Committees)
Executive Committee: No meeting Julia, Stan, Gary and John participated in a phone conference with Leo to outline ordinance in combining the two boards if the Levy passes. 
Budget & Finance Committee: No meeting.
Appeals Committee: No meeting.  
Programs Committee: Gary Cashman gave a brief overview. The Program Committee held a meeting August, 2017. Program Committee would like to explore different ways to communicate with general WorkSource staff and provide Veterans with other resources who come in for services. The question: How do we categorize our low and high risk Veterans was raised. 
Veterans Consortium In July, Sam Powers and Student Veteran Life at UW hosted the   Consortium meeting which discussed serving Veterans with Higher Education. The Consortium continues to work and share information with community partners. In August, Ken Yakle gave an informative overview on the DAV (Disabled American Veterans). 
Levy updates: No updates
Monthly Reports: Bryan Fry gave an update on the KC Veterans Program move. Veterans Program will be moving to Tukwila tentatively scheduled for November. King County Advisory Board website has been updated. Working with our Troops event held on August 9th had a good turnout. 
KCVP Employment:  KCVP is aggressively supporting Veterans and their job search. The employment team has created an informational newsletter called “Final Word”. This newsletter provides job postings that fit the client’s skills, lists current employment events, and shares employment training and certification resources. The average wage for employment placement is $19.33.  

Bryan Fry gave a brief overview on the Financial Charts and Veterans Program. Unduplicated clients trending the same as 2016. The war era trend has changed and we are seeing more Gulf War era veterans at 44% and the Vietnam era at 30%. The dollar amount we spend on basic services (bus tickets, haircuts, Goodwill) is up in the Seattle office, while housing and utility spending is up in the Renton office base on the different cliental. 
Bryan Fry – provided a training video on the OPMA (Open Public Meeting Act)
Old Business 
·    By-laws /updating/signature page             

·    No Decision on Members interested in participating on the LEVY Oversight Board 

Motion on the floor to extend meeting 5 minutes 
Motion passed
Future Business 
· Speaker from William J Wood Veterans House
Next Meeting


Wednesday, September 20, 2017
Good of the order 
· Heartbeat –Back to School Back Pak’s and Supplies www.heartbearwarriors.org 
· Recovery Café’ “Thank you for your service BBQ and Resources Fair in Honor of our Veterans” Monday, August 21st , 2017
Adjourn 
 
  Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm[image: image1]
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